
TOKAI DISTRICT RIDING ASSOCIATION (TDRA) 
Held online and at Debaren Road; Tokai on 25 October 2022 at 18:15 

 
 

Committee Members present in person      Caroline Brown (CB)   Chairperson 
     Grant Chapman (GC)   Vice Chairperson 

          Michelle Matthews (MM)  Secretary        
        Philippa Rattue (PR)   Treasurer 
          Ros Chapman (RC) 
          Sarah Hetherington (SH) 
          Eliana Scheibe (ES) 
 
Apologies:         None           
 
         
Agenda Item Minute Action 
          1 Welcome  

Caroline welcomed all present, declared the meeting open.  
 

CB 

2 EMP Update 
SANParks requested that the maps in the EMP are displayed in the same way as the Park’s 
other EMP maps, with the same legends and colour format.  The links to greenbelts, City of 
Cape Town land and private land vs TMNP park should be indicated.  They recommended 
David de Bruyn assist with this as he has experience of drawing up maps in the format that 
SANParks is requesting. David has agreed to update all the maps included in the EMP. The 
maps will reflect the routes and feedback that has been indicated by the riders in each 
district, but David’s update will be done in close co-ordination with the SANParks team to 
ensure that SANParks requirements are met. 
 
One of the queries SANParks has posed is where a horse box parking legend can be 
situated to indicate where visiting riders can park.  The TMEF will confirm with riders in 
each of the areas where horsebox parking can be shown on the maps so that this final 
detail can be added.  
 
Once SANParks is happy with the EMP document and the maps, the next stage will be a 
public consultation process.  Notices will be publicized which will allow other stakeholders 
and any member of the public to submit their comments during a 30-day period. After 
SANParks has reviewed the submissions and any amendments that flow from the 
comments have been completed, the EMP should be approved. 
 
The EMP document, together with of the maps, is accessible online at www.tmef.co.za 
should anybody wish to view them. They were also available for comment and input at a 
TDRA AGM prior to submission to SANParks. 
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3 Track Maintenance 
The three drains under the main track above the new SANParks’ offices and the new water 
bars in that area are working very well. No further water erosion has been experienced 
since clearing the drains. The side drain along the track is collapsing at points but as this 
drain is no longer carrying the volume of water, it will fill in naturally. 
 
There was a very water-logged area in Lower Tokai Park near to the jungle gym which 
required some attention and was dealt with by the TDRA. After the work done by the TDRA 
track team to clear the trench and shore up the sides with sandbags, the water is flowing 
much better into the river, so that area will stop being swamped. Hopefully with the water 
flowing better in the river that area will stop being flooded. The flooding  created a dip in 
the ground which remained boggy so the surrounding ground was pulled over it to level 
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the area and improve it for users as this is a popular stretch for dogwalkers, horse riders 
and cyclists.  

4 
 
 
 
 
 

Financial Update 
The TDRA has committed to funding the redrafting of the EMP maps so that this project 
can be brought to conclusion. It has been an ongoing project for a number of years and 
needs to be finalised. The representatives of the other areas included in the EMP will be 
asked if the portion of the expense for their district’s map/s can be reimbursed.  However, 
we recognize that it is unlikely that this will be possible, as there aren’t similar 
organisations with budgets and fundraising is often only undertaken when a specific task is 
identified.  
 
Most of the soccer party income has been received so the bank balance currently looks 
healthy although 100% of the soccer party income will be paid out shortly. Chrysalis and 
the soccer hosts have been paid already. 

 
 
 
 

PR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5 Events 
The biggest event of the year is fast approaching: The annual grooms’ soccer party and 
braai. This is being held at Chrysalis again should be a fun filled day. Any assistance with 
sponsored items or joining in on the day to help with the braais and refreshments will be 
greatly appreciated. The committee has successfully kept the cost per person as close as 
possible to last year and has been asking for donations, discounts and sponsorships so that 
goodie bags can be filled with treats again and lunch can be a generous meal. The soccer 
party is taking place soon on Friday 02 December 2022. 
 
Thank you to Arco 360, Messaris Chips & Snacks, African Extracts and a number of 
anonymous donors for their generous support this far. We are still hoping to secure a 
donation toward t-shirts and further help to spread the budget further than would 
otherwise be possible. 
 
Exciting news is that a show is being hosted in conjunction with Tokai Pony Club on 26 
November. This will be held at the Tokai Pony Club Arena and promises to be a wonderful 
family outing. Catering will be available as part of Tokai Pony Club’s fundraising so please 
do support this. There will be fun jumping classes including a carousel in pairs as well as a 
litter shuffle game, handy horse class and a fancy-dress. The theme for the show is reduce, 
reuse, recycle. More Recent Update: Unfortunately, this show had to be postponed due to 
a lack of entries. 
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6 Management Framework Review 

The second draft of the management framework was scheduled for release at the end of 
June but it seems that this has been stalled by the number of submissions that were made. 
No updated date for the release of the second draft has been made available as yet. 
 
The committee wishes to thank horse riders, yard owners and all other interested parties 
for their input into this process and encourages everyone to have their say when the 
second draft is made available. 
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 Next Meeting 
TBC 

 

 
The meeting ended at 20:28 
Certified a true record of the proceedings. 
_______________________     __________________ 
Chairperson       Date 


